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NOTICE TO SARDINE FISHERY LICENCE HOLDERS 
 

Inclusion of approved bin or container 
 
 
Dear Licence holder 
 
I write to advise you that, as delegate of the Minister for Primary Industries and Regions, I have 
approved a new Ministerial Determination relating to regulations 12(1)(a) and 12(1)(c) of the 
Fisheries Management (Sardine Fishery) Regulation 2021, prescribing bin or container types 
approved for use in the Sardine Fishery. The new determination revokes the current determination 
and replaces it with a new determination in the same form but for the changes noted here. 

This new determination provides for a new type of bin in schedule 1 of the Determinations, 
prescribing the following: 

o Referred to as “AFE Ex SMF Tall Ally” 

o Internal dimensions 1800 x 1100 x 900 mm 

o Painted with a blue line at the top 

o Certified weight for the bin type of 1550 kg will apply when the bin is filled level 

with the top of the bin 

o Tare weight of 154 kg. 

 
Please also note the following additional amendments: 

1. “Bin Type 4 – SMF Ex Eyre Tuna Ally Bin” has been removed from Schedule 1 of the 

Determinations.  

2. Removal of ‘Paragraph 4’ in the Title of Schedule 1 which now reads “Register of bins for 

the purposes of this Determination made under Regulation 12(1)(a) (record information) 

and Regulation 12(1)(c) (arrangements for fish)”. 

3. Correction AFE bin 1 – amendment of “Tally” to “Tall”. 

 

The new determinations are published on the Department of Primary Industries and Regions 
(PIRSA) website and can be viewed at  
https://www.pir.sa.gov.au/primary_industry/commercial_fishing/management/determinations 
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If you have any queries, please contact Hamish Telfer, Sardine Fishery Manager at 
hamish.telfer@sa.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 
Prof Gavin Begg 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
FISHERIES AND AQUACULTURE 
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